ARCHIVIST OF THE HALL OF RECORDS 21

Assistant Director, South Carolina Archives Department, Columbia,
South Carolina; Horace M. Merrell, Supervisory Archivist, General
Services Administration, National Archives & Records Service, Federal
Records Center, East Point, Georgia; Arthur W. Murdoch, Archivist,
Department of Public Records and Archives, Government of the
Province of Ontario, Parliament Buildings, Toronto, Canada; Miss
Kathleen L. Oliver, Archivist, Edison Laboratory National Monument,
Orange, New Jersey; Mrs. Ollin J. Owens, Special Collections Li-
brarian, Furman University Library, Greenville, South Carolina; Ernesto
A. Reina, Honduras; Sister Mary Amadeus Ruda, C.S.S.F., Our Lady of
the Angels Convent, Enfield, Connecticut; Miss Joanne Shaw, The First
Church of Christ, Scientist, Boston, Massachusetts; George W. South-
worth, Librarian, Detroit Public Library, Detroit, Michigan; Reverend
Francis J. Weber, Caldwell Hall, Catholic University of America,
Washington, D. C.

The Eleventh Annual Institute on Genealogical Research of the
American University came to the Hall of Records July 19, 1961. The
class was composed of the following students of genealogy: Mrs.
Elizabeth Dufheld, Ronald Allen Bremer, Mrs. Walter J. Buss, Miss
Emma H. Cage, Mrs. Dorris Howe Friedman, Mrs. Lucy Dawson
Haglund, Mrs. Lida Flint Harshman, Mrs. Bert Mary Harter, Mrs.
Laura Morris Jones, Miss Sarah Wilson Jones, Mrs. Mildred Elaine
Haworth London, Joseph Anthony Panosetti, Mrs. Eleanor Patch, Mrs.
Jeannette Thielens Phillips, Charles L. Reynard, Mrs. Zelma B. Rey-
nard, Mrs. R. W. Riedel, Dohrman J. Sinclair, Miss Gertrude A. Steffe,
Mirs. Iola L. Stocking, Richard S. Uhrbrock.

VISITS AND VISITORS

We have also found it necessary to divide the responsibility for
visiting. We must visit other established archives, historical societies, and
museums; otherwise in a new profession, it is easy to follow Jong-
established folly instead of new wisdom. We must see what new
equipment and design are to be discovered in newly-built institutions.
We ought, and want, to be present at the dedication of historical
monuments, the opening of new historical societies, the restoration of
houses and buildings. Fortunately, these things become more frequent
each year. You will see from the account below how we have managed.



